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Dear Petitioner:   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

29 October 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.    

 

Regarding your request for a personal appearance, the Board determined that a personal 

appearance with or without counsel will not materially add to their understanding of the issues 

involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a personal appearance was not necessary and 

considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the 12 December 2022 Administrative 

Remarks (Page 11) 6105 counseling entry.  You also request permission to submit a request for 

remedial consideration for promotion to Staff Sergeant.  The Board considered your statement 

and contention that the counseling entry is inaccurate and completely incorrect.  You also 

contend that other dates on the security container certification were left blank, yet no one was 

held accountable and the rebuttal you submitted was not uploaded to your record.  You claim 

that you have a statement from the Marine who was responsible and from Staff Non-

Commissioned Officers (SNCOs) regarding the command’s duty policy.  You also claim that 

you and the responsible individual were ignored when presenting the facts that occurred.   

 

The Board noted that pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a Page 11 entry counseling you for failing to 

sign off on the security container check sheets when you were posted for duty on 7 December 






